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Wednesday News 

December 16, 2015 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts     
operate and other important community information.  For       

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 
** CDD Orientation is cancelled on 12/24/15 & 12/31/15** 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Closures and Cancellations 
 

 The District Customer Service Center , District Administrative offices and 
recreation centers will be closed on Friday, December 25, 2015 and Friday, 
January 1, 2016.  All recreation outdoor facilities will remain open for your 
enjoyment. 

 Welcome Wednesday is cancelled on December 23, 2015 and December 30, 
2015 

 CDD Orientation is cancelled on December 24, 2015 and December 31, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 Residents who reside in the Sumter County, Marion County and Fruitland 
Park portions of The Villages will not have sanitation collection on Friday, 
December 25, 2015 or Friday, January 1, 2016. 

 Household trash and recycling (for those residents with Friday trash and/
 or recycling collection) will be collected on Saturday, December 26th 
 and Saturday, January 2nd.  Please have your bags out no later than 
 6:00am.  All others will follow your normal collection schedule.   For       
 additional information, please visit www.DistrictGov.org. 

 

* We wish you a safe & happy holiday!! * 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed or have scheduled 
maintenance on the dates noted this week: 

 Paradise Fitness Trail 

Oak Loop at the Paradise Fitness Trail and Equipment will be closed December 14th 
through December 18th for maintenance. 

 Softball Complex  

The Buffalo Glen, Knudson, Saddlebrook & Soaring Eagle Softball Complexes will be 
closed until December 27th for scheduled maintenance.   

 Chula Vista Bocce Court 

The Chula Vista Bocce Courts are closed through December 18th. 

 Allamanda Recreation Center 

The Allamanda Recreation Center will be closed on Sunday, December 27th for 
quarterly maintenance.  Outdoor facilities will remain open. 

 Churchill Recreation Center 

The Lindsey Paddock Room will be closed for floor maintenance on December 29th. 

 Captiva Shuffleboard Courts 

The Captiva Shuffleboard Courts will be closed for resurfacing until December 18th. 

Bridge Closure 

The bridge on the multimodal path along Glenview Drive is currently closed for re-
pairs.  Please use Glenview Drive while the work is completed.  Please use caution 
in this area and contact District Property Management with any questions or con-
cerns.  



 

 

CSX will be performing maintenance on the  railroad tracks at the CR 466 intersec-
tion near Hwy 301 beginning in January.    This maintenance will cause  CR 466 to be 
closed at the tracks while the work is  performed from January 4th—January 
8th.   The following two maps indicate detours that will be used when  travelling on 
CR 466 in this area.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know continued… 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CSX will be performing maintenance on the  railroad tracks several intersections 
along Hwy 301 beginning in January.    In addition to the closing of CR 466, it will  
also impact other roads.  Maps for the detour paths are included in the following  
pages.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Villa Road Resurfacing 
Resurfacing will be taking place on many of the villa roads in Districts 5 & 6.  A 
tentative work schedule can be found below.  This schedule may be adjusted due to 
unforeseen circumstances, including weather.  Each home impacted by this work 
will be notified exactly when the work is scheduled to take place in their area along 
with specific safety instructions.  Please use caution and follow all directional sign-
age and workers.   
 
Alexa & Audrey – March 7 – 11, 2016 
Cherry Vale & Heritage – March 14 – 18, 2016 
Ezell & Inglewood – January 11 – 15, 2016 
Cherry Hill & Hialeah – January 18 - 22, 2016 
Clifton – January 25 - 29, 2016 
Clayton & Swainwood – February 8 - 12, 2016 
Bellamy & Jasper – February 15 - 19, 2016 
Chesterfield & Mount Vernon – February 22 - 29, 2016 
Eagle Ridge – February 22 - 29, 2016  

Office of Management and Budget 

As our FY14-15 Budget process winds to an end, we will be providing                
carryforward resolutions in December and January to the pertinent District 
Boards for adoption.  The carryforward process allows the District to move     
unspent appropriated funds for approved items or projects that were not       
completed or entirely paid for in FY2014-15 to FY2015-16.   

A Message From... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did You Know... 

Pressure Washing and Painting will begin on the    
Water Tower located on Laurel Manor Drive             
Saturday, December 19th  and continue through      
December 30th.   For your safety, please refrain from 
accessing any District property near this location 
while this work is being completed.  For your          
convenience and safety, Transportation Path’s will be 
detoured during this time. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact 
Terry Austin in District Administration at 352-751-
3939 or email Terry.Austin@districtgov.org. 



 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

NOTICE OF VACANCIES 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 6 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 The Village Community Development District No. 6 Board of Supervisors is 
seeking applicants who are interested in filling two vacant seats on the District 
Board: 

Seat 3 was recently vacated due to the resignation of an existing Board Supervisor.  
The remainder of the existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in 
November 2016. 

Seat 4 was recently vacated due to the resignation of an existing Board Supervisor.  
The remainder of the existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in 
November 2018. 

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida 
Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United 
States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who registers to vote with 
the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is located".   To 
obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer 
McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the applications on 
the www.districtgov.org website.    

 

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than  
5 p.m. on Tuesday, January 28, 2016  

at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

 

 **Please note:  If you are interested in submitting your name for both vacant 
seats an application for each seat must be submitted to the District Clerk.** 

 

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants at a Special Board Meeting to be 
held on Friday, February 5, 2016 at 10:00 a.m. in the District Office Board 
Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, FL.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 1 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

The Village Community Development District No. 1 Board of Supervisors is seeking 
applicants who are interested in filling Seat 4, which was recently vacated due to 
the resignation of an existing Board Supervisor.  The remainder of the existing four 
(4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2018. 

 

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida 
Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United 
States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who registers to vote with 
the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is located".   To 
obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer 
McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the application on 
the www.districtgov.org website.    

 

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than  
5 p.m. on Tuesday, February 2, 2016  

at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

 

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants at their regularly scheduled 
Board Meeting to be held on Friday, February 12, 2016 at 8:00 a.m. in the 
Ashley Wilkes Room of the Savannah Center Regional Recreation      
Center, 1545 Buena Vista Boulevard, The Villages, FL.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

FRPA Journal 
Check out page 27, Winter issue of the FRPA Journal.  Three of 
the VCDD recreation areas/facilities have been featured in the 
Facility Showcase.  Truly a GREAT place with so much to offer! 



 

 

Please Join Us! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As part of our stewardship core value and 
safety, please park bicycles in designated 
areas/bike racks in the community.  
Please refrain from leaning or parking   
bicycles along storefront windows or any 
other area that may create a safety or     
facility concern.   



 

 

 

 

Safety Reminders for the Holidays 

Community Watch will be working around 
the clock throughout the holidays.  We will be at full staffing levels in all phases of 
our operation: patrol, gate attendants, dispatch and gate ops. 

A couple of safety reminders: 

 If you will be away for the holidays, CW offers a house check program for your 
consideration.  For a small fee, a CW patrol driver will walk the perimeter of your 
home 3 times per week.  If something appears unusual, we will contact you, your 
neighbor, or law enforcement if necessary.  At the very least, have a neighbor 
keep an eye on your home while you are away. 

 Indoor lights on timers are a great way to give the impression that someone is 
home. 

 Cancel paper deliveries or have your neighbor pick up your papers from the 
driveway. 

 Track the delivery of your packages to be delivered to your home.  Do not leave 
your packages sitting on your front doorstep for very long. 

If you are having guests for the holidays that may be unfamiliar with The Villages, 
let them know that they can get assistance in the form of “word maps directions,” 
from any of the 21 manned gates.  The attendants at the manned gates also have 
word map directions to neighborhoods behind unmanned gates.   Please help us 
create a safe and happy environment for everyone this holiday season! 

A Message From... 



 

 

  

 


